LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SAFETY COORDINATING COMMITTEE 2207 Lawrenceville Road Lawrenceville, NJ 08648

Tuesday, June 9, 2009

MEMBERS PRESENT: Greg Puliti, Council Liaison; Richard Krawczun, Municipal Manager; Dale Robbins, Fire Marshal (Chairman); Chief Robert Santello, Slackwood Fire Company; Chief John Britton, Lawrence Road Fire Company; Chief Ray Nagy, Lawrenceville Fire Company; Kyle Collins, Community Representative; William Holmes, Community Representative; James Kownacki, Community Representative.

MEMBERS ABSENT: Chief Dan Posluszny, Lawrence Police Department; Carol Chamberlain, Health Officer; Allen Beard, Community Representative; John Gladwell, Community Representative and Jack Oakley, Emergency Management Coordinator.

<u>Call to Order:</u> The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Dale Robbins at 7:32pm.

MINUTES: The committee reviewed the regular monthly meeting minutes for March 10, 2009. A motion was made by Rich Krawczun and seconded by Chief Ray Nagy to approve the minutes as written. All were in favor.

OLD BUSINESS

HEALTH REPORT: Carol Chamberlain was not in attendance at the meeting, but Dale Robbins reported that there have been two (2) Bloodborne Pathogens Training sessions already held and one (1) more will be scheduled for those members who have not yet completed the required training. Rich Krawczun reminded the Chiefs that if members do not receive the required training, they will not be allowed to ride the apparatus.

EMERGENCY APPARATUS REPORTS: All Slackwood and Lawrence Road apparatus are in service at this time. Ladder Tower 23 is currently out of service for a problem with the interface under the ladder. Once an estimate on the repair is accepted, the truck will remain out of service approximately 3 to 4 more weeks for the repair. Rich Krawczun reported that the Lawrence Township Emergency Services have one (1) ambulance out of service for rehabilitation at this time. They need to do a transition with the additional ambulance to the full time ambulance service. The specifications for the new ambulance listed in the 2009 budget are being completed at this time.

<u>PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE NEWSPAPER ARTICLES:</u> Chief Posluszny was not in attendance at the meeting so there was no report.

FIRE SERVICES STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE: Chief Ray Nagy reported that they have not had a meeting but will be scheduling a meeting for some time next week. There was nothing to report at this time.

<u>FINANCIAL REPORTS:</u> Rich Krawczun has not received the financial report from the Lawrence Road Fire Company. Chief John Britton reported that John Fleming is the new treasurer and will see to it that reports are brought up to date.

<u>Wayside Lane to Route 206:</u> Due to the absence of Chief Posluszny, there was no further report.

LIGHTED CROSSWALK at LAWRENCE ROAD AND LAWRENCE AVENUE: Rich Krawczun reported that the township finally received the approval for the access permit. The township will need to meet with the owner of the property and then post bonds, develop the construction documents and put the project out to bid. It is hopeful that this will be completed by Fall, 2009.

NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business to be brought before the committee at this time.

PLAN REVIEWS

CRICKET COMMUNICATIONS, INC. (VIRGINIA A. VINCH)
2 Vinch Avenue
ZB-1/09 and SP-1/09

There were no recommendations for the extension of the cellular tower already in existence on this property!

NEXT MEETING: There was a motion made by Bill Holmes, seconded by Rich Krawczun to cancel the July and August meetings of the Public Safety Coordinating Committee. All were in favor. Plans to be reviewed by the committee during these months will be reviewed by Dale Robbins and the District Fire Chief. A special meeting will be called in the event that important business will need to be conducted during this time. Otherwise, the next scheduled meeting of the Public Safety Coordinating Committee will be held on Tuesday, September 8th, 2009 at 7:30pm in the Manager's Conference Room.

ADJOURNMENT

Having no further business to be brought before the committee, a motion was made by Chief Ray Nagy and seconded by Bill Holmes to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm.

Respectfully submitted, Cynthia Buxton